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  Minutes of the October 14, 2015 St. Louis Police Veterans’ Association 

The 44tnd meeting of the St. Louis Police Veterans was called to order at 11:39 AM.  President Ratermann led the 

membership in the Pledge of Allegiance and Secretary Chris Zarbo read the opening prayer. 

All officers present. 

President Ratermann stated we had received applications for membership from Roland A. Seal, Todd A. Grimes, Len 

Deschler and Michael Priest.  A motion was made by Wil Grove, seconded by John Cullen to accept the applications.  

Motion passed on a voice vote. 

President Ratermann made the following announcements:  The Post 65 Medicare Supplemental contract was awarded 

to east coast Company, Hartford & Benestar who will be the new administrators.   The new program will have the same 

coverage’s in medical, drug, vision and hearing.  And, spouses and widows rates will be reduced from current 2015 rates.  

The annual SLPOA Dinner Dance is Friday Oct. 16 at Grbic’s Restaurant.   Area IV will be closing Saturday Oct. 17. 

Secretary’s Report:  A motion was made by Herman Ubben, seconded by Dick Buehler to accept the minutes as printed.  

The motion passed on a voice vote. 

Treasurer’s Report:  Treasurer Terry Shoemaker gave the monthly report.  A motion was made by Wil Grove, seconded 

by Ralph Harper to accept the report subject to audit.  The motion passed on a voice vote. 

John Cullen made a motion, seconded by Jim Wurm to give Don Cognata a check for 280.63 to pay for the new Police 

Veteran hats.  Motion passed on a voice vote.   The price of the new hats is $8.00. 

President Ratermann said elder member Frank Swatske and non members Kenneth Fieser and Pat Whiteley had passed 

away.   Joe Brasser had stroke. 

Herman Ubben will be collecting soap again in November and December for the homeless. 

The Chapman’s will be providing bacon rapped ham for the December meeting.  The wives and widows are invited to 

the meeting.  

Old Business:  None 

New Business:  Mike Mosier said the Police Museum group will meet today. 

Mr. Pona stated we had 77 members attending today’s meeting.  Eight attendance prizes were awarded. 

A motion was made by Tony Pona, seconded by John Cullen to adjourn.  Motion passed on a voice vote.  Meeting 

adjourned at 11:51 AM.  



 

 


